Minutes Neighborhood Council 3 (NC3) March 5, 2019

Riverview Elementary School---Music Room

Call to Order: Tim Austin

Council Members present: Tim Austin, Max Mauch, Kathleen Gessaman, Sue Dickenson

Council Members absent: Cyndi Baker excused

Unfinished Business: Minutes: approved Committee Reports

City Commission: Wheatridge Estates was not approved by commission---traffic and

law enforcement concerns, also MAFB concerns. School Board---Tom Moore selected as Superintendent

Neighborhood Watch---Carol Bronson no longer overseeing that program. Try to get someone else

to a future neighborhood council meeting.

Calumet Report----none

New Business

Introduction of Communication Specialist (COGF's new liaison to Neighborhood Councils) Lanni Klasner—look forward to working together well.

Election of officers---K. Gessman moved (S. Dickenson seconded) that we retain the same officers into 2019. Passed unanimously. The officers are Tim Austin, chairman, Cyndi Baker vice-chairman, Sue Dickenson, secretary.

Memorial Bench for Pattty Cadwell in Grande Vista park. Donation forms available.

Downtown Safety Alliance---Sandra Rice presented a great deal of material which their group has worked on and continues to develop. Downtown businesses, neighborhood council, and residents continue to collaborate on ideas which make the area nicer for everyone. Coins for a Cause is one program where folks are encouraged to put their change into collection receptacles and those go toward those organizations which help homeless or indigent people who tend to want to pan handle on the streets. Good results so far. The GFPD is looking for Seasonal Volunteer Program participants who during the summer are willing to walk the area, be a presence for order and civility at various events. She also shared the "visioning" process which their council did and found it very helpful. We discussed visioning and will talk more about it at the next council #3 meeting.

Neighborhood Concerns
Other Business: none

Neighborhood Concerns—road plowing a real challenge.

Street lights issue at North Middle School corner still a concern. Will try to check out that situation before our next meeting.

Stats of law enforcement could be available to neighborhood councils by area. Police are working on software to allow them to do that.

April agenda---discuss "visioning". Look into Shape MT for a program.

Meeting adjourned 8PM. Next meeting Apr. 4, 2019.